Selectboard Meeting Minutes    Nov. 23, 2020       Zoom Teleconference    5:30 pm
Call to Order: Chair Andrew Baker called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Margaret Payne and Bob Manners, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: A motion was put forth by Margaret to approve the minutes of November 9. This was seconded by Bob. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes; Bob – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.
Department Liaison Reports:
Senior Center – The Center has implemented its policy of allowing one person at a time to receive services in the building. So far there have been no COVID-related issues. There is currently no policy concerning what would happen if someone becomes ill. Things change so quickly that any policy created would soon be outdated. Terry has spoken with the Health Agent who advised that as soon as something comes up, in any town department, her assistance should be sought as to how to proceed. Margaret said both Amanda and Leanne could work from home if they needed to quarantine. Terry said if employees have to quarantine due to work-related exposure, they would still be paid by the town.
Town Hall – Terry reported that Joe Judd is concerned about a potential mandate from the state that would require 10 days of early voting for local elections. Joe felt that would be a waste of money and resources. The Board felt that early voting is a good idea, but that 10 days is too long.
Highway Department – Bob reported that work on Brook Road will continue as long as the weather allows. The Frank Williams Road project is essentially complete. The department is now grading the gravel roads in preparation for winter. The town did not get the MassWorks grant, but will resubmit an application for next year.
Business Association – Andrew said that Senator Adam Hinds has worked to put $250,000 into the state budget for help for businesses in his district, with $100,000 of that tagged for businesses in the Shelburne Falls area.

Police Department – Andrew reported that the department’s COVID policy is “educate, not escalate.” The department has worked with the highway department on some temporary road closures due to damage from high winds. The department has been handling noise complaints in the village. Chief Greg Bardwell is staying in touch with the Martins regarding speeding on Colrain-Shelburne Road. The Chief feels that, in general, the town’s speed limits and speed signs are adequate. A next step might be to bring back the crosswalk signs, next spring, as a traffic calming measure. Terry said the signs are out there now but people are still going too fast on Bridge Street.
Appointments: None
Old Business:
Senior Center Expansion RE: Proposed District Agreement – Margaret said that each of the three member towns have come up with a document to be shared with the others. She said there seems to be fear of financial commitment, fear of COVID, fear of creating a new entity. It is hoped that the three town Selectboards can get together and talk over some of the issues to get agreement on a warrant article for next spring.
Continued Discussion RE: Speeding – This was covered under liaison reports. Margaret said it would be helpful to have two different sets of crosswalk signs that could be rotated. People get used to signs after a while and just ignore them. 
New Business:
Free Cash Certification $245,565 (last year $215,236) – Free Cash has been certified and shows an increase of more than $30,000 over last year. Terry thought some of the increase was due to the town implementing a spending freeze when the pandemic hit, with the result that some money was turned back in at the end of the fiscal year.
Liquor License Relief Request Resulting from Pandemic – Two businesses holding liquor licenses have been unable to open since the pandemic struck. In order to maintain their liquor licenses, they need to send renewal notices to the ABCC. The Board has been asked if those businesses may pick up their licenses and pay for them once they are allowed to open. They have also asked the town to pro-rate the cost of the licenses. The Board agreed that they wanted to help small businesses. A motion was made by Bob to pro-rate the payment of liquor licenses for the establishments that have been unable to open due to COVID, with the fee contingent on when they are able to open. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes; Bob – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.
FY’22 Budget Directives – The Selectboard traditionally establishes budgetary guidelines to give department heads an idea of how to create their budgets. In recent years departments have been asked to build reasonable budgets, based on actual costs. Terry said state aid is projected to be level with the current fiscal year, but nothing has been finalized. The Board was comfortable in continuing the reasonable budget directive. Employees who are not on the wage class schedule are traditionally given a 2 ½% wage increase. The Board agreed to continue with that.
Any Other Business: Next Meeting: December 7, Time: 5:30 pm
Correspondence: None
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: At 6:07 pm a motion was made by Bob to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
